

Jr Committee Phone call - 3/13/2018

Attending - Charlie, Sara, Marie, Manda, Steve, Janelle, Rolland, Louise

### **JR Rules**

Manda started the meeting by apologizing for late ask on the rule change and didn't realize a 'simple rule change' would create such a large impact. Per the Jr Timeline the rules should have been reviewed for any updates in early January. Charlie confirmed that the rules had already been mailed out and it is too late to make any changes. The new rule and immediate family verbiage has been posted since the meeting in October. Everyone agreed that the rule will not be changed. Even though Jr Members are not listed in the rule – they do fall under the CSBA membership. It was brought up the several other breed organizations have a similar rule regarding showing and immediate family definition.

The "End Note" at the bottom of the Jr Rules allows the CSBA Board and Jr Advisor the right to interpret the rules. We agree we need to all be on the same page if there are questions and we can all explain it the same.

Steve mentioned that if he had questions – would want to reach out to all and make sure speaking correctly.

Discussion regarding if someone comes to any of us with issues/concerns **that the individual needs to put their issue/concern in writing – and offer a solution.** Marie mentioned how she would not want to misinterpret their concern when we take it back for discussion – this would be a good response if the 'complainer' doesn't agree with writing it down. ALSO NSS rule #24 states that disputes should be in writing.

### **Jr Timeline**

Manda gave a brief update on what is completed from the timeline. A&K will be donating the raffle ewe. This will be shared shortly with the membership. Was getting ready to reach out for award donors – will do this soon as well

Talked about the 'schedule of events' at NSS. When will everything be held? What needs to be done next? Do we have some volunteers already or do we need to get volunteers lined up yet?

Jr Entries – would make it much easier for penning, planning for numbers of Jr's etc. if Jr Show entries went to Charlie. Charlie would then in turn scan the entries to Manda so she would have entries for class sizes/numbers. With Charlie getting the Jr Entries would also allow him to record the Jr Memberships that are paid – and add to the Directory. Discussion in regards to what the \$5 dues only membership was created. Used for kids to be a CSBA Jr Member for allowing to show – but would not need to register sheep. Some questions if this should or should not continue as a membership option (would need to keep as is for this year – 2018). Some kids have this membership to purchase futurity animals. Charlie will pull some numbers together as far as how many of these memberships we have had and have they turned into actual memberships later?

Charlie asked if anyone was familiar with drop box? Looking at his as a way to post our 'timelines' and events. We can keep track of what is done/what needs to be done yet with all of us having access

**Tuesday March 20<sup>th</sup> @ 8pm CST** - We will have another meeting to discuss timeline and what needs to be done. More discussion about NSS events like Columbia Cup, Fitting Contest, Mixer (Marie had in fall notes that Fitting Contest was 'replacing' mixer – need to discuss this)

### **TO DO's**

**Charlie** – Set up a drop box 'account' and grant needed access for Jr Committee members. Will add Jr Timeline, NSS Schedule and other items for organization of events

**Manda** – Send Charlie the tentative schedule for Jr Events at NSS

**Janelle** – waiting for Fitting Contest scorecards from All American, ND? – will forward these to Charlie if received so we can review at next meeting.

**Everyone** – attend call at 8pm CST on Tues 3/20 – Dial in Number – (641)715-3580 – Access Code 487-861

**Charlie** – pull together numbers of Jr Memberships – dues only options – registering sheep later?